
Public Notice of Intent to Award 
 
Date Posted:  02/07/2024 

Awardee:   Hawkeye Properties and Workforce Innovation 

Amount:   $364,175 

Services:   WIOA In-School/Out of School Youth Services 
 
 
 
By way of this public notice, we inform you that the Southeast Los Angeles 
County Workforce Development Board (SELACO WDB) has completed the 
review process for the Proposals received in response to the Request for 
Proposal released by the SELACO WDB for WIOA In-school and Out-of-
School Youth Services.     
 
The SELACO WDB Board of Directors approved the recommendation for a 
contract to Hawkeye Properties and Workforce Innovation on January 25, 2024. 
The contract approval is contingent on the negotiation of two components: 1. 
location of service provider and corresponding access to services, and 2. 
performance outcomes.       
  
The contract recommendation is for a sixteen (16) month contract for active 
services and one-year of follow-up services at the estimated cost of $364,175.     
  
All information pertaining to the proposal review and contract award is available 
upon request.  If, upon requesting the documentation and reviewing the evaluation 
process and records, you wish to contend the results, per policy you can appeal the 
results or award within 10 business days of the public notification of the intent to 
award.    
   
Please direct requests or inquiries to SELACO WDB’s Director of Policy and 
Compliance, Sandra Michel at sandra.michel@selaco.com 
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